THE STONEHENGE ALLIANCE

From the Chairman, George McDonic, MBE, BL, DIPLTP, DPA, FFB

Jesse Norman, MP,

Under secretary of State for Transport

Great Minster House

33 Horseferry Road

London SWI1P 4DR Sent by email on 31 October 2017

Dear Jesse Norman,

Stonehenge and the A303 preferred route
Thank you for your (undated) letter, received by me on 29 September.

[ and four other representatives of the Stonehenge Alliance have now met with Chris Taylor and
Derek Parody of Highways England.

[ attach a copy of my letter to Chris Taylor, for your information. I trust that you will note our
serious concerns about the approach of Highways England to the A303 scheme apparently in
close partnership with and informed by the National Trust, Historic England, English Heritage
and Wiltshire Council.

I would like to draw your attention to two particular issues fundamentally at odds with the
Government’s commitments under the World Heritage Convention and its own planning
safeguards for World Heritage Sites (WHS) which demand protection of the entire WHS and its
setting.

1. Highways England said the Government would not wish to lose the World Heritage
status of Stonehenge and Avebury. Nevertheless, Highways England and presumably also
the Government have disregarded the 6 July 2017 Decision of UNESCO’s World
Heritage Committee urging the UK Government to seek options for the A303 that do not
involve dual carriageway cuttings within the WHS. The announced ‘preferred route’
ignores that advice.

2. Highways England implied to us that the UNESCO World Heritage Centre/ICOMOS
Advisory Mission, invited to Stonehenge by the UK Government, gave wrong advice and
did not understand UNESCO’s guidelines on the implementation of the WH Convention
or ICOMOS’ guidance on heritage impact assessment for cultural WH properties. This is
an extraordinary stance and one wonders why an immediate approach to these bodies was
not made in order to rectify any apparent misunderstandings.



It is our view that Highways England and its partner-organisations in the A303 Stonehenge
preferred route scheme are seriously mistaken in their advice to the Government on these
matters. They themselves have misunderstood the obligations of the World Heritage Convention
and of UK planning policy in respect of its WHSs.

[ trust you will look into this matter with some urgency, since breech of an international
agreement and the cavalier treatment of such a WHS as Stonehenge and Avebury, already giving
rise to international censure, would undoubtedly result in international disgrace should the
designation be withdrawn.

We would, of course, be glad to meet with you to discuss the situation, should you feel that
would be helpful; and I look forward to your response to our concerns.

Yours sincerely,

George McDonic
Chairman, the Stonehenge Alliance
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